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2 March 2009 
Dear Lance,
Re: Trevellyan Pension Scheme

Thank you for your letter dated 18th February. 
I have noted that the policy arose from a period in respect of employed service. The policy was funded from national insurance rebates by you and your former employer. It was also topped up by a government 2% tax incentive and credit. If you transfer that policy to the self administered scheme we would have to change the scheme constitution which may have an adverse effect on your investment choice. In addition, the scheme would also have to complete audited scheme accounts. I think also given that the FTSE 100 index is at the lowest point for over 10 years one needs to consider if selling unitised investments now would be appropriate, as the policy is unit linked. your
You could transfer the funds to a SIPP policy and use the transfer value to invest under the umbrella of the SIPP provider, however such schemes tend to be stocks and shares related. I therefore think that the decision to transfer is an investment one and serves no benefit you under the SSAS. 

Unfortunately the ability to own artwork via a SSAS was removed some years ago, such an investment now would give rise to a tax charge. You can invest in a company unconnected to you that trades in art and this may be one way around the problem.

With regard to your life policies, if they are written under trust with the immediate proceeds payable on death to a spouse, no inheritance tax arises on the transfer. If however the life policies are to be used for the benefit of say your children, then there may be some mileage in having the policies as an asset of the scheme. Life policies under a SSAS on death before age 75 are not caught by the IHT test. Accordingly, if you intended to benefit your wife from the policy proceeds in the event that you pre-decease her, provided that the policy is written in trust there is no benefit I can see of bringing that policy into the SSAS. 
I have a few meetings this week but otherwise I am around if you wish to discuss this further.
Kind regards

Yours sincerely

Gavin McCloskey
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